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“Summertime and the livin’ is easy…” So starts the
classic song from Porgy and Bess written by those nice
Jewish boys George and Ira Gershwin. We can all
remember those days of our youth when we had those

long summer
vacations and the
good times with our
friends and family
never seemed to
end. But those easy-
living, fun-filled days
of summer seem to
be a thing of our
past. Nowadays
summer is a time for
work.

Summer here at
Temple Bat Yam is a
time of intense
busyness. It is a

time of many social events, preparing for the High
Holidays and setting up a whole schedule of programs,
classes, fundraising, worship services and many other
activities. This summer, throughout the world, is a time
of increased activity especially in the arena of politics and
in sports. At Temple Bat Yam, it is also a time of new
beginnings.

I am beginning my second three-year contract to serve as
your rabbi. We welcome in the new Board members and
officers of our congregation. Be sure to join us for our
Installation of new officers on Friday, July 12. Let us all
come together to thank Candy Gusst for her many years
of service, and offer our best wishes to Jerry Selig as he
begins his term as our Temple President. And may we
enjoy success through perseverance as we encounter
and contend with all the challenges ahead of us,
individually and as a congregation.

While we bask in the sun and the sand, keeping cool in
the shade, letting the lazy, hazy, crazy days of summer
roll on, we know that the coming New Year will be filled
with hopes and fears, laughter and tears, joys and
sorrows as we continue forward keeping our best
intentions at the forefront, thinking of others and not
just ourselves, always being led by the better angels of
our nature and doing our part to improve the world. As
Rabbi Tarfon taught us, it is not up to you to complete
the task, but neither are you free to abstain from it.

L’shalom,

Rabbi Arthur Rutberg

From the Rabbi's Desk
By Rabbi Arthur Rutberg

TAKE NOTE!!
Temple Bat Yam is now holding

Saturday Services

The upcoming dates are July 20, August 3,
August 17, August 31, September 14 and

September 28.

We look forward to seeing you there!



Dear Friends,

In 1983, as my young children started Sunday school at Beth Israel in Salisbury, it became obvious that a temple needed
to be established in Worcester County. Working with the other young Jewish families in the area we began a
congregation without a physical home. We met in hotels, the Lion’s Den, the Lutheran Church and the Ocean City Art
League, looking for a home. We transported our movable Ark and took turns serving on the Board. My first term as
President coincided with the groundbreaking for our permanent home, Temple Bat Yam.

It is with both pride and enthusiasm that I begin my second time as President of Temple Bat Yam. In the 1980s and
1990s we were building the Temple and our community, both figuratively and literally. My goal then was to see our
building completed and to have it serve as our community’s home for the future.

My goal now is to help to sustain this home for all our current and future members and for generations to come. I
believe that membership recruitment and retention are paramount to this endeavor.

I am asking that each of you take the time to reach out to family, friends and acquaintances and invite them to join us.
Bring a friend to a service or a social event, include family members in our seder or a Purim carnival. Use our resources,
and remember that the Rabbi is knowledgeable and informative. Many classes are open and available to prospective
members. Plus, a tour of our lovely building is a great stop as you show house guests the area.

Remember that in a time of world strife and fear, we are a community here for life events, celebrations, and support. I
hope that we will all work together this year to be more inclusive and supportive to our Bat Yam family.

We are a community in a diaspora, and Bat Yam can only grow, sustain and flourish with everyone’s help and
participation. If you have an interest in any area of involvement, including religious school, social events, fundraising,
Torah study, or spiritual services, please reach out and come out. We cannot survive without everyone’s help and
participation.

Jerry Selig

President's Report
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Greetings from Your Past President
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Dear Friends,

Many of you have asked me what I'll do with all of my time now that I'm not President of Temple Bat Yam. To be
completely honest I have mixed feelings similar to those when I retired from paid work. These last years were unpaid
work, however, it's been really rewarding.

Dealing with Covid and its aftermath was definitely a challenge but we did it. You and I in concert, we did it, and came
out the back end with good results, for example, we now are able to Zoom services and meetings.

My first term (actually 2nd but not consecutive) was a wet one. We had floods in the men's room, in the adjoining
classroom and hallway several times. I became very familiar with the septic tank as I inspected it on my hands and
knees on the front lawn. What a treat when the plumber pulled a plastic bag out of the pipes. We can only guess how it
got there.

One of the terrific things that was accomplished with the help of so many people who contributed their ideas, support,
and of course, their donations, was the refurbishment of the interior of the Temple. A not so funny story: The day
before Rosh Hashanah new carpets were being laid. The sanctuary looked fresh and beautiful, however, there was one
small problem. The doors of the ark wouldn't close. What, Rosh Hashanah was tomorrow!! The problem being we had
padding installed under the carpet that was never there before, so the doors didn't have the needed clearance to close.
The installers couldn't adjust the doors. Oh, no....now what? Luckily we had a handy man in the building and he was
able to fix the problem. Whew, that was a tough one.

All-in-all the experience of being President of the Temple was probably one of the most rewarding experiences of my
life. I learned so much and made so many friends, both of which have enhanced my life. But I'm not going away as I will
be serving as Immediate Past President (I have no idea what is expected of me but will find out). There is one thing I ask
of you and that is for you to continue to support Temple Bat Yam, Rabbi Rutberg and the Board of Directors. We have a
wonderful home at Temple Bat Yam. I originally joined about 24 years ago because I needed the arms of a Jewish
community to wrap around me. Today I still enjoy the arms of our wonderful community.
So, what am I going to do now that I'm not President of the Temple? What I always do, enjoy the friendship, the peace I
feel, and the knowledge that I gain....I'm still going to misbehave at times......

From your friend, Candy

New Officers:
Jerry Selig - President
Executive V.P - Bette Bohlmann
Congregational V.P. - Arie Klapholz
Executive Secretary - Terri Broemm
Congregational Secretary - Jeff Thaler
Past President – Candy Gusst

Trustees:
Jodi Meyers
Jay Taustin
Tiffanie Nichols
Barbara Garber
Dara Murray
Ken Weckstein
Sandy Abrams

Welcome to Newly Installed Officers & Trustees
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Bagels and Books

Temple Bat Yam includes people of all
ages, and we were delighted that
nonagenarian, Harvey Roth, introduced
many of us to the book Marty
Glickman: The Life of an American
Jewish Sports Legend. We thought this
book was especially appropriate since
the Olympics will begin next month.
Marty had been selected to participate
on the USA track team in the 1936
Olympics which were held in Berlin.

Sadly, with Hitler sitting in the stadium and Avery Brundage, a known
anti-semite who headed the American Olympic Committee, Marty
and Jewish teammate Sam Stoller were pulled from the race even
though they were already in Berlin.

Other interesting information about Marty Glickman that was not as
well known had to do with him serving as a mentor to many future
athletes. For example, Marty had a lisp which made it more
challenging for him to become a New York sports broadcaster.
Recently, when famous basketball player Bill Walton died, a
newspaper article stated that Bill, who also had a speech impediment,
credited Marty with helping him so that he, too, could become a
sportscaster in his retirement.

Thanks, Harvey, for interweaving the commonalities of your life with
Marty Glickman’s, such as life in the Bronx and the effect of Jewish
quotas by colleges/universities. Learning that Glickman’s daughter

was invited to light the torch at the 14th European Maccabi Games which were held in 2015 in Berlin created a special
feeling of satisfaction. Even more so, “Clutching the red-white-and-blue striped singlet of her dad’s 1936 uniform, she
waved it at the box where Hitler presided over the Games. ‘We’re here, Dad!’ she called, echoing Mr. Glickman’s own
shout of triumph in 1985, when he returned to the Olympic Stadium and yelled at the Nazi leader’s ghost, ‘I am still
here, and you are not.’”

Judy and Bill Johnstone

Library Report
Based on our goals from last year, we decided that it would be helpful to work with a person who has more knowledge
about and experience with Jewish libraries than we do. We were extremely fortunate to meet Sean Boyle who is the
librarian at Congregation Keneseth Israel in Allentown, PA and is also the President-elect of the Association of Jewish
Libraries. We have been working with him since January 2024 and he has been more than generous with his time. We
told Sean that we would like to give him an honorarium and his response was that we should decide what amount of
money his guidance was worth and use the money we would have paid him to purchase what we need for our TBY
Library!
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Library Report (continued)

As a result of our work with Sean we will:

• Refine our cataloguing process

• Develop a survey to measure the interest and use of the library by congregants

• Create attractive and functional displays for children’s materials

• Purchase new books to update our collection

Jewish Book Sales - we created more space on the shelves by
removing duplicate copies of books and selling them at two book sales
that were held in September 2023 and June 2024. A combined total of
over $250 was raised to supplement our 2024-2025 budget.

We also sponsored our Bagels & Books programs which were all well-
attended.

• October 8, 2023 People Love Dead Jews led by Rabbi
Rutberg

• January 7, 2024 The Plot Against America led by Bob
Strauss

• March 17, 2024 The Mezuzah in the Madonna’s Foot
led by Arna Miller

• June 9, 2024 Marty Glickman: The Life of an America
Jewish Sports Legend led by Harvey Roth

It should be noted that congregants like Bob and Harvey had
asked to serve as discussion leaders for the first time. In fact, by
combining new and old presenters, we already have our
speakers and books lined up for next year!

We would like to thank the current members of the Library
Committee who share their special talents in addition to
everything else they do for the Temple. Shelley Klapholz is a
master of graphics and promotion, Doreen Linehan is our go-to
person for everything, and Arna Miller is our researcher and
book discussion leader. It is a pleasure working with you and we
extend our sincere appreciation.

Bill and Judy Johnstone (240-620-3949)

Co-Chairs, Temple Bat Yam Library Committee
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Zander Kennedy Bar Mitzvah

All of us at Temple Bat Yam congratulate Zander Kennedy upon his Bar Mitzvah held on June 29, 2024.
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Sisterhood Report
I am excited and delighted to serve as the new Sisterhood President of Temple Bat Yam. My goal is to get more
participation and more friendships and cohesiveness with our ladies. Our synagogue is our home away from home …
with our extended family.

As a Federal Government Division Director and Ombudsperson for 25 years, I developed innovative solutions and
resolutions for a host of agency concerns with a dynamic team whom I led.

I look forward to carrying on TBY Sisterhood rituals related to Judaism, to supporting our congregation by facilitating
delicious Onegs, and by leading educational, entertaining and fun activities which will make us more cohesive and bring
together our youth, our families, and our mature members.

Let’s strive to have more TBY ladies join our Sisterhood. We need to benefit from everyone’s creativity, imagination,
and enthusiasm to continue our longstanding traditions, such as the Onegs that accompany Sabbath services, as well as
developing new traditions.

Unfortunately, Anti-Israel and Anti-Semitism have resurfaced in our country, in Israel, and across the world. Please
think of positive ways to minimize/eliminate this ugliness?

By listening to all of our Sisterhood ladies, our collective energy and our synergy will enhance our dedication to
Judaism, to Israel, to our community, and to our TBY family through the many projects we undertake and support on
behalf of TBY.

Please share your ideas with me: Call or text me; send me an email (rozresh@icloud.com). We will also share your
ideas with the Rabbi and Executive Board. Please remember: No question is stupid and no idea is unworthy of
discussion and consideration.

Roz Reshad
Sisterhood President
Temple Bat Yam
rozresh@icloud.com
(949) 795-9518

Caring Committee
We were very saddened at the loss of our member, Steve Winkler. We are so sad to have lost another long-term
temple member, Carol Schachter.

Cards are still being sent out when the Rabbi or another member lets me know when someone is ill or in the hospital.
Just a reminder to let the Rabbi or me know if someone is in need of a card or a call!

Stephanie Cohen
Chair

mailto:rozresh@icloud.com
mailto:rozresh@icloud.com
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Movin' with Motown
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Our overall number of Temple membership units is up again, numbering 154 for the end of June 2024. The 154 total
consists of 10 GOMs; 45 full-time single members; 57 full-time family members; and 42 Friends.

The Gift of Membership program and the Friends membership program continue. Both have been highly successful in
adding to our membership. The annual fee for the Friends program is now $290 for those participating. Associate
Membership is no longer being offered to new congregants.

Our current Membership Committee continues to be chaired by Doreen Linehan (Dagsboro, DE) and Cindy Brown
(Salisbury) who moved up from Vice-Chair to Co-Chair. Membership also consists of Sly & Joan Sobel (Ocean Pines-
Gaithersburg), Terri Broemm (Ocean Pines), Paul Schwab (West Fenwick), Jodi Meyers (Salisbury), Tiffanie Nichols
(Berlin) and Dara Murry (Ocean Pines). Other congregants are involved with membership-related matters, mostly
helping by being Greeters on Friday nights and attending Chamber of Commerce events.

We are happy to announce that the response to the new TBY GUIDES program has been positive and will continue with
each new member being assigned to a “Buddy” who will be available to answer their questions and help them become
acclimated to the many important aspects of TBY. In addition, the membership committee has joined the Chambers of
Commerce in Berlin, Ocean Pines, Millsboro, and Rehoboth. We are excited to be able to spread the word in these
communities about our Temple.

New for this quarter, we are happy to announce that with the addition of new members to the committee we have
added two new subcommittees. The first will be a comprehensive Communications Subcommittee that will seek to
contact each congregational member to make “hello” calls and also interview those who have left. This effort will be
headed by Tiffanie, and she will have the assistance of Jodi and Paul. A second new Advertising and Marketing
Subcommittee has also been added. This committee will write and distribute routine ads or letters to local and regional
publications, Jewish journals/organizations, as well as appropriate online venues, and maintain regular communication
with nearby synagogues through routine correspondence. This subcommittee will be headed by Dara, and she will have
the help of Cindy and Syl.

We want to remind congregants that volunteering to serve as greeters at Shabbat services is an important contribution
to the Temple by welcoming our existing and potential new members coming to services. Please contact Doreen at
timdoreen@verizon.net if you wish to volunteer or become a member of the committee. As we look at it, all
congregants are extensions of our committee. Our Greeters ARE the first faces people see coming into our Temple and
we all want to make them feel welcome and comfortable joining us. We have received much positive feedback on this
from people unfamiliar with Temple Bat Yam and how unique this is compared to other communities where they have
attended service. Let’s keep this going!

Finally, please contact us regarding any of your family members, friends, neighbors, office workers, etc., who would like
to learn more about TBY so we can tell them about our special membership promotions!

Membership Committee Chair Doreen Linehan
Vice Chair Cindy Brown

Membership Committee

mailto:timdoreen@verizon.net


Contributions as of June 30, 2024
Note: Earlier contributions made for several of the
listed funds have been acknowledged in one or more
previous Newsletters.

GENERAL FUND

Doreen & Tim Linehan
~ In memory Steven Winkler, husband of Anita Winkler
Peter Nason
~ In memory Steven Winkler, husband of Anita Winkler
Martin & Helen Rosenhaft
Emily & Paul Schwab
~ In memory of Rick Frankfort, brother of Barbara
Patrick
~ In memory of Steven Winkler, husband of Anita
Winkler
Susan & Stan Schwartzbart
~ In memory of Steven Winkler, husband of Anita
Winkler
Allen & Ilene Silverman
~ In memory of Steven Winkler, husband of Anita
Winkler
~ In memory of Sheila Bouchard
Janice Sklar
~ In memory of Steven Winkler, husband of Anita
Winkler
Kenneth & Andrea Weckstein
~ Estella & RaymondWeckstein Membership
Endowment Fund, In honor of celebrating the birth
of our newest grandchild, Ryan Eslella Morello
Women Of Temple Bat Yam
~ Annual Donation

HIGH HOLIDAY FUND

Larry & Ivy Hecker

BOARD PLAQUES

Bette Bohlmann
~ Donation Memorial Board Plaques, in memory of
Steven Winkler

RELIGIOUS BOOK

Doreen & Tim Linehan
~ In memory of Steven Winkler, husband of Anita
Winkler

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND

Doreen & Tim Linehan
~ In memory of Lillian Ross, mother of Doreen Linehan

LIBRARY FUND

Carole Eagle
~ In memory of Carol Schachter
Bernard and Joan Kessler
~ In honor of Robert Strauss
Arna Miller
~ In memory of Bill Broemm
Michael & Jane Rosenthal
~ In honor of Bill and Judy Johnston for their anniversary

YAHRZEIT FUND

Phyllis Alpern
~ In memory of Lillian Firestone, mother of Phyllis
Alpern
~ In memory of Martin Firestone, father of Phyllis Alpern
~ In memory of Frederick M. Firestone, brother of Phyllis
Alpern
~ In memory of Adele Moss, aunt of Phyllis Alpern
Ronald & Sherry Auerbach
~ In memory of Harry Auerbach, father of Ron Auerbach
Andy and Nancy Benjamin
~ In memory of Alvin Benjamin, father of Andrew
Benjamin
~ In memory of Michael Goodman Benjamin, brother of
Andrew Benjamin
Gary Bergman & Donna Redler
~ In memory of Nita Bergman, sister of Gary Bergman
~ In memory of Aaron Weinstein, father of Donna Redler
Sylvia Burkom
~ In memory of Evelyn Block, sister-in-law of Sylvia
Burkom
~ In memory of Benjamin Starr, father of Sylvia Burkom
~ In memory of Bertha Burkom, mother-in-law of Sylvia
Burkom
Barry & Rochelle Cohen
~ In memory of Albert Bremy Snyder, father of Rochelle
Cohen
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YAHRZEIT FUND (continued)

Carole Eagle
~ Mollie Eagle, mother of Sidney Eagle
~ Herman Eagle, father of Sidney Eagle
~ Anna Lutzky-Davis, grandmother of Carole Eagle
~ Benjamin Feinbloom, grandfather of Carole Eagle
~ Samuel Davis, grandfather of Carole Eagle
~ Sidney Davis, father of Carole Eagle
~ Sally Davis, Gertrude, mother of Carole Eagle
~ Gussie Feinbloom, grandmother of Carole Eagle
~ Pearl Goldfarb, sister of Sidney Eagle
~ Sidney Eagle, husband of Carole Eagle
Ellen Eanet
~ In memory of Myron Eanet, father-in-law of Ellen
Eanet
Lynda Gonen
~ In memory of Gloria Nestler, mother-in-law of Lynda
Gonen
Roslyn Gordon
~ In loving memory Leonard Lowell Gordon Murray,
husband of Roslyn Gordon and father of Dara Murray
Barry & Candy Gusst
~ In memory of Ella Gusst, mother of Barry Gusst,
~ In memory of Marshall Gusst, brother of Barry Gusst
~ In memory of Lou Gusst father of Barry Gusst
~ Beloved Isabelle Segal, aunt of Candy Gusst
Lori Stone & Gary Hartmann
~ In loving memory of Edward Wirkman, father of Lori
Stone
Larry & Ivy Hecker
~ In memory of Joseph Steinberg, father of Ivy Hecker
~ In memory of Ruth Steinberg, mother of Ivy Hecker
~ In memory of Isaac Hecker, father of Larry Hecker
~ In memory of Marlene Hecker, mother of Larry Hecker
Susan Kaltenbaugh
~ In memory of my husband, Jack Kaltenbaugh
Malcolm & Karen Karl
~ In memory of Robert Saunders, father and father-in-
law of Karen and Malcolm Karl
~ In memory of Fred Saunders, brother of Karen Karl
~ In memory of Lillian Saunders, mother of Karen Karl
Bill & Jane Lafferman
~ In memory of Milton Albert, father of Jane Lafferman
Shelley Levinson
~ In memory of Marvin Levinson, father of Shelley
Levinson
Doreen & Tim Linehan
~ In loving memory of Lillian Ross, mother of Doreen
Linehan
Dara Murray
~ In memory of Wilma Fein, aunt of Dara Murray
~ In memory of Ben Dubyn, grandfather of Dara Murray

Thomas & Lynn Neidenbach
~ In loving memory of Siegfried Kanthal, father of Lynn
Neidenbach
~ In loving memory of Jerome Kanthal, brother of Lynn
Neidenbach
Myra Novick
~ In memory of Marvin Novick, husband of Myra Novick
David & Dr. Mady Segal
~ In memory of Daisy Segal, mother of David Segal
Craig & Suzanne Scheer
~ In loving memory of Gloria Gilbert, mother of Suzanne
Scheer
Emily & Paul Schwab
~ In loving memory of Susan Plichta, sister of Emily
Schwab
Susan & Stan Schwartzbart
~ In loving memory of Adele Schwartzbart, mother of
Stan Schwartzbart
David & Dr. Mady Segal
~ In memory of Morris J. Wechsler, father of Mady Segal
~ In memory of Harry Segal, father of David Segal - Never
Forgotten
~ In memory of Molly Szunyog, grandmother of Mady
Segal - Never Forgotten
Matthew & Pamela Sikowitz
~ In memory of Florence Sikowitz, mother of Matthew
Sikowitz
Robert A Snyder
~ Connie J. Snyder, wife of Robert Snyder - my true
companion
Bernard & Kathleen Sussman
~ Patricia W. Dunn, sister of Kathy Sussman
Jeff & Rina Thaler
~ In memory of Ruth Thaler, mother of Jeff Thaler
~ In memory of Kenneth Fox, father of Rina Thaler
Nadine Wieder
~ In memory of Herbert Kaplan, father of Nadine

2024/25 BENEFACTORS:

PLATINUM:
Kenneth & Andrea Weckstein

GOLD:
Allyn & Joyce Cohen
Arie & Shelley Klapholz

SILVER:
Bette Bohlmann
Rosalind Reshad & Bernard Graber
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July 2024 Yahrzeits

Fay Albert Mother of Jane Lafferman
Harriet Berkowitz Grandmother of Bernard

Sussman
Morris Cohen Father of Victor Cohen
Ben Dubyn Grandfather of Dara Murray
Myron Eanet Father-in-law of Ellen Eanet
Sidney Eppel Father of Arlene Bachman
Wilma Fein Aunt of Dara Murray
Jack Garber Father of Marv Garber
Jason Garber Son of Marv & Barbara Garber
Jack L. Green Father of Susan Warshaw
Homer Gudelsky Grandfather of Rolfe Gudelsky
Mollie Frankfort Sister of Barbara Patrick

Henry
William Hirsch Husband of Marcia Hirsch
Helen Hyman Grandmother of Michael

Gershenfeld
Martin Hyman Grandfather of Michael

Gershenfeld
Robert Jacobs Father of Vivian Koroknay
Robert Jacobs Father of Stephen Jacobs
Jack Kaltenbaugh Husband of Susan Kaltenbaugh
Bernard Kesler Father of Steven Kesler
Pearl Levee Mother of Leslie Weightman
Albert Levenston Grandfather of Robin Kudisch
Yetta Levenston Grandmother of Robin Kudisch
Stephen Levin Husband of Ronnye Levin
Jean Markman Mother of Anne Weiss
Dorothy Blau Meyers Mother of Marci Levin
Frances Myer Grandmother of Jared Schablein
Sadie Perlman Mother of Jane Rosenthal
Anna Rabinowitz Grandmother of Robin

Rabinowitz
Herman Rent Father of Sharon Stein
Victor Rubin Stepfather of Hal Glick
Fred Saunders Brother of Karen Karl
Jacob Segal Grandfather of David Segal
Julius Seigel Uncle of Allen Seigel
Gerald Silverman Father-in-law of Stephen Jacobs
Jay Smolins Nephew of Stuart Smolins
Bernice Snyder Mother of Rochelle Cohen
Fern H. Stein Mother of Norman Stein
Benjamin Strauss Father of Robert Strauss
Bonita Kay Mother of Jill Kusic

Strohecker
Raquel Velarde Mother of Sara Rutberg

De Diaz

Joan Webb Sister of Veronica Kahn
Cecily Weinstein Mother of Donna Redler
Philip F. Wolf Brother of Veronica Kahn

August 2024 Yahrzeits

Harry Adler Husband of Deborah Adler
Gertrude Apple Mother of Edward Apple & Eileen

Apple Knox
Harry Bass Father of Debbie Mease
Louis Beck Father of Cindy Fox
Solomon Meier Beck Uncle of Cindy Fox
George Blickstein Grandfather of Cynthia Leiner
Jean Blickstein Grandmother of Cynthia Leiner
Geraldine G. Mother of Fred Blumenthal

Blumenthal
Josephine Brady Grandmother of Cindy Brown
Pierce Brady Grandfather of Cindy Brown
Hermione Caplan Longtime Companion of Fred

Blumenthal
Louis Cohen Father of Barry Cohen
Ronald Cohen Father of Meryl Cohen
Dr Horacio Diaz Father of Sara Rutberg

Gomez
Edith Dubin Mother of Bonnie Kirschbaum
Ruth Eanet Mother-in-law of Ellen Eanet
David Faulkner Son of Susan Warshaw
Benjamin Feinbloom Grandfather of Carole Eagle
Frederick M. FirestoneBrother of Phyllis Alpern
Lillian Fromme Mother of Myra Novick
Isaac Goldberg Father of Harry Goldberg
Jean Grill Mother of Sherry Auerbach
Elizabeth Gross Grandmother of Joan Sobel
Beatrice Grossman Great-aunt of Sylvan Sobel
Hanna Seaman Kahn Mother of Stan Kahn
Lila Kaplan Mother of Nadine Wieder
Roslyn Katz Mother of Barbara Garber
Margery Koroknay Mother of Ken Koroknay
Joseph Kudisch Grandfather of Jeff Kudisch
Judy Lankford Mother of Michelle Schachter
Sol Markman Father of Anne Weiss
James I. Meyers Father of Marci Levin
Jerome Morris Father of Raymond Morris
Dorothy Murray Mother of Gary Murray
Donald Murray Sr. Father of Gary Murray
Ruth Rabinowitz Aunt of Robin Rabinowitz
Lauren Kogan Roth Daughter-in-law of Harvey Roth
Bertha Sablosky Grandmother of Jodi Meyers
Bertha Sablosky Mother of Sharon Meyers

Remembering Our Loved Ones
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August 2024 Yahrzeits (continued)

Arlan Schachter Father of Jack Schachter
Libby Segal Mother of Candy Gusst
Hyman Sheiman Grandfather of Beth Woodell
Janet L. Snyder Mother of Robert Snyder
Joseph Steinberg Father of Ivy Hecker
Max Sussman Father of Bernard & Father-in-law

of Kathy Sussman
Ryan & Katelyn Grandchildren of Bill & Jane

Taylor Lafferman
Jerry Turley Stepfather of Jayme Kennedy
Mike Weber Father of David Weber
Jenny Wein Grandmother of Jane Rosenthal
Joel Wohl Father of Erika Shuman
Albert Youra Father of Harold Youra

September 2024 Yahrzeits

Philip Bass Brother of Debbie Mease
Harriet Goodman Mother of Andrew Benjamin

Benjamin
Maxine Bishop Friend of Susan Warshaw
Paul J. Blumenthal Father of Fred Blumenthal
Harriet Burman Aunt of Frances Burman
Sondra Burman Mother of Frances Burman
Flora Cohen Mother of Barry Cohen
Miriam Fand Grandmother of Robin Kudisch
Lillian Firestone Mother of Phyllis Alpern
Beatrice Freeman Aunt of Cheryl Taustin
Joseph Friedman Father of Susan Friedman
Sam Gershenfeld Father of Michael Gershenfeld
Frank Grill Father of Sherry Auerbach
Avron Gudelsky Father of Rolfe Gudelsky
Martha Gudelsky Grandmother of Rolfe Gudelsky
Dorothy Hodziewick Mother of Stephanie Cohen
Judith Joy Hollander Mother of Keith Hollander
Stan Kahn Husband of Veronica Kahn
Stan Kahn Father of Paul Kahn
Frances Katz Mother of Joane Wolpin
Alvin klein Fathar of Shelley Klapholz
Ella Klein Mother-in-law of Marion

Longberg
Roslyn Ruth Klein Mother of Shelley Klapholz
Nathan Klioze Father of Shirley Goodman
Robert Krawczak Husband of Ellen Krawczak
Irvin H. Kremer Father of Sharon Stern
Tillie Kurland Grandmother of Victor Cohen
Harris H. (Hal) Levee Father of Leslie Weightman
Bruce R. Levin Brother of Lori McDonald
Leonard Levin Father of Ilene Silverman

Dorothy Linehan Mother-in-law of Doreen Linehan
Sy Longberg Husband of Marion Longberg
Blanche Meyers Grandmother of Jodi Meyers
Ira Novick Brother of Marvin Novick
Charles Rabinowitz Grandfather of Robin Rabinowitz
Barbara Richardson Mother of William Barnard
Jeff Rosen Son-in-law of Ronnye Levin
Frieda Rosenstock Mother of George Rosenstock
Rella Silverman Mother of Allen Silverman
Philip N. Snyder Father of Robert Snyder
Jerome Stern Brother-in-law of Sharon Stern
Sylvia Strauss Mother of Robert Strauss
Ruth Taustin Mother of Jay Taustin
Ruth Taustin Mother of Susan Antigone
Jackie Youra Mother of Harold Youra

WELCOME NEWMEMBERS!

Elizabeth Merwin
Sandra Abbott & Barbara White
Denise Stahre
Jared Schablein


